
















































































































































































































































































































Kevin Mills & Associates Pty Limited ACN 003 441 610 

As trustee for Kevin Mills & Associates Trust 

KMA 
KEVIN MILLS & ASSOCIATES 

ECOLOGICAL AND ENVIRONMENTAL CONSULTANTS 
ABN 346 816 238 93 

 
Tel:  (02) 4236 0620 12 Hyam Place 
Mobile: 0429 848 094 email: kevinmillskma@gmail.com Jamberoo NSW 2533 

 

 

Mr Kern Rootsey 

Director Engineering 

Site Plus Pty Ltd 

PO Box 5104 Wollongong NSW 2500 

 

10 February 2016 

 

Dear Sir 

 

Re Stand of trees below Digby Place, Albion Park 

 

Our report of September 2015 (see reference below) assessed the stand of trees adjacent to the 

drainage line below Digby Place. The report described the stand of trees (page 5), and provided a 

schedule of the trees in the stand (see Appendix 2 in the report); see also a photograph at page 9. In 

relation this stand of trees the report concluded at page 17 : “The trees and other plants, some of 

which have been planted, along the small gully in the southeast are associated with the 

endangered ecological communities but are not considered to be a significant stand of 

either community.” 

 

While stands of native vegetation should be retained wherever possible, the long term 

viability of such sands must be considered. In this case, trying to retain this small stand 

within an urban environment would be quite difficult because of its very small size and 

surrounding housing. We understand that the drainage line must be re-contoured as part of 

the subdivision works; it is therefore likely that few of the existing trees could be retained. 

 

We believe that it is much better to target that effort into another more viable area of 

native vegetation. In the case of this subdivision, it is proposed to set aside a relatively 

large area of existing native rainforest and woodland to the south. That area is, in our view, 

where the effort for conservation should be targeted, as it will be more viable in the long 

term. 
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Please feel free to contact me should you require any further comment. 

 

 

Yours sincerely 

KEVIN MILLS & ASSOCIATES  

Dr Kevin Mills 

Managing Director 

 

 
 

 

Reference 

Kevin Mills & Associates (2015). Flora and Fauna Assessment, Part Lot 522 DP 1168919, Illawarra 

Highway, Tullimbar/Albion Park, City of Shellharbour. Report prepared for Balmoral Parade Pty 

Limited, c/- Project Plus Pty Limited, Wollongong, September. 


